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Fall marks the beginning of a new academic year as well as the official start of the 

implementation of Transformation, KCTCS President Michael McCallôs new Five-

Year Strategic Plan.  The plan includes eight focus topics: career development, job 

placement, student services, financial aid, transfer, dual credit, developmental educa-

tion, and curriculum review.  Thanks to the hard work and efforts of our faculty and 

staff, I am pleased to report that we already have initiatives in progress to address 

many of the challenges in these areas.  For example, in the area of development edu-

cation, MCC has adopted and implemented the Emporium model developed by the 

National Center for Academic Transformation for math instruction.  It is a self-

paced, technology-assisted delivery method that has been shown to improve student 

learning, accelerate progress through developmental coursework, and ultimately re-

duce the associated costs.  We are currently evaluating a similar model for develop-

mental reading and writing courses.  Watch for more information on these initiatives. 

 

The college celebrated Constitution Day (observed nationally on September 17) with 

activities on September 15 and 16.  Mayor David Jackson was the keynote speaker 

for the September 15th assembly and Boscoe France performed an instrumental ver-

sion of ñThe Star Spangled Bannerò on acoustic guitar. 

 

The MCC Mine Rescue Team continues to take top honors.  At the recent 2011 Ken-

tucky Mining Institute (KMI) contest, David Mackey took 1st place from among 64 

contestants in the Preshift contest and Patrick Gomez placed 3rd in the Benchman 

contest -- congratulations! 

 

Our Learning Center and the TRiO Student Support Services program are off to a 

great start this semester.  Check out page 7 for a listing of tutoring assistance availa-

ble and upcoming workshops. 

 

Until next month . . . 

APPOINTMENTS  

TO MCC  

BOARD OF  

DIRECTORS 
 

Governor Steve Beshear has appointed 

Michael K. Farris and Christopher 

Shawn Noffsinger to the Madisonville 

Community College Board of Directors. 

 

Michael K. Farris, of Dixon, is a retired 

school superintendent.  The appoint-

ment replaces Mrs. Joyce Whittinghill 

who is deceased. 

Mr. Farris shall 

serve for the re-

mainder of the 

unexpired term 

ending June 30, 

2013. 

 

 

Christopher Shawn Noffsinger, of 

Greenville, is a Physical Therapist.  The 

appointment replaces Rev. Moses 

Ndlovu who re-

signed.  Mr. 

Noffsinger shall 

serve for the re-

mainder of the 

unexpired term 

ending December 

6, 2013. 
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Students in Felecia Johnsonôs Employa-

bility Skills Seminar course are benefit-

ing from community employersô exper-

tise.    As part of their coursework, stu-

dents were assigned real-life ñmock inter-

views.ò   Mark Davidson of Texas Gas, a 

subsidiary of Boardwalk Pipeline Part-

ners, Bruce West of McCoy & McCoy 

Laboratories, Michelle Johnson of Old 

National Bank, Chris Findley of First 

United Bank, and Chris Woodall of MCC 

conducted the interviews with students  

and graded them on the categories of 

First Impressions, Interview Content, 

Skills, Techniques, and Closing.  Most 

interviews took place at the employerôs 

business location so the student would 

understand the preparation that goes into 

driving to the business, deciding where to 

park, entering the building, and properly 

greeting the receptionist.   

   

ñThese interviews were very real to the 

students,ò stated Felecia Johnson, ñand 

they took them very seriously.ò  They 

were also coached on personal appear-

ance and the importance of being proper-

ly dressed even when picking up and 

dropping off applications by guest speak-

er Sharon Smith of Merle Norman Cos-

metics.  Mrs. Smith shared her experienc-

es and expectations as an employer along 

with her personal and professional expe-

riences as an employee throughout her 

career.  This helped the students realize 

why the first impression one makes is so 

critical. 

 

On the last day of the course, the students 

shared their interview experiences with 

one another.  It was 

reported that Bruce 

West evaluated and 

critiqued students 

through a discussion 

with them after the 

interview.  Having 

confidence in one-

self, researching the 

business beforehand, 

and being knowl-

edgeable in your 

field so that you 

may engage in a 

discussion were 

themes that he 

stressed to students as they reported back 

to the group.   

 

The students also were impressed with 

the interviewers themselves and grateful 

for the advice and way they made them 

feel comfortable during the interview.    

Chris Findley and Michelle Johnson are 

MCC graduates; Chris and Bruce West 

also serve on the Business Administra-

tion Advisory Board.  Chris Woodall is 

the Coordinator of Career Services at 

MCC.  He had previously spoken to the 

group about resume and application prep-

aration.  Mark Davidsonôs wife, Elisa, 

will graduate in December from MCC.   

Chris Findley remarked, ñ. . . it was a 

wonderful experience for me as well to 

conduct the mock interviews.  Overall, 

the interviews went good.  The students 

handled themselves very well and repre-

sented your class and the community 

college very well. ñ 
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MCC STUDENTS AND BUSINESS COMMUNITY  

PARTNER FOR MOCK INTERVIEWS 
By Felecia Johnson, Professor of Business Technology 

Mark Davidson (seated right) of Boardwalk Pipeline Partners 

interviews Daniel Frankel, MCC Student 

COLLEGE BOUND 
 
Dawson Springs 3rd grade and Jesse Stuart 5th grade students will visit the MCC 

North Campus this fall as part of the College Bound program.  College Bound 

is a nationwide program aimed primarily at elementary and middle schools stu-

dents and designed to provide a practical, educational introduction to post-

secondary higher education.  For many students, this is the first introduction to 

information regarding higher education.  

 

College Bound introduces students to concepts such as types of higher educa-

tion institutions, admissions process, financial aid, student activities, etc.  It 

does not emphasize a particular higher education institution or course of study. 

The emphasis is placed on educating the class about the benefits and choices 

made available in their future through higher education. 

 

MCC & MSU student volunteers will serve as the studentsô guides throughout 

the day and share college information with their students, including why you 

should go, types of colleges, how to pay, and the differences in their school and 

college.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MCC can now send important information and 

deadlines directly to studentsô phone and e-mail 

via KNECT (KCTCS Non-Emergency Commu-

nication Tool) Notification of non-emergency 

items such as upcoming deadlines, missing in-

formation on an application, or eligibility for 

advanced registration may be sent. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=like+us+on+facebook+logo&view=detail&id=D1AA191E0810593415B823489DD0743D75311442&first=0
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LIBRARY NEWS 
By Cherry Berges, Librarian 

The library is an excellent place to take 

(or send) your students to help them de-

velop critical thinking skills and a greater 

knowledge of your discipline.  Librarians 

and staff spend each day helping students 

as they wend their way through a wide 

variety of online and print resources 

learning the research process and obtain-

ing information to support their class-

room study.  As students work the li-

brary, they learn to make connections 

and see relationships between the infor-

mation that they find, what you teach 

them in classes, and what they have al-

ready learned.  As they find articles or 

references and compare them, they learn 

discernment.      

     

The Library Committee recently held a 

professional development session on 

Library Assignments for classes.  Faculty 

from various divisions brainstormed, 

sharing the assignments that they have 

used or read about for others to share or 

adapt.  The following are a couple of 

those suggested assignments: 
 

¶ Have each student select a weekly 

current event from papers, maga-

zines, or journals that relates to the 

topic of study for the week.  Have 

students write a brief paper using 

these in combination with infor-

mation from textbooks 
 

¶ Develop book lists to share with 

your class or have your class devel-

op a bibliography of books on your 

course topic(s) from books theyôve 

read, reviews, or books theyôve 

heard mentioned on television or on 

the Internet.  Put them in Blackboard 

and share the list with librarians for 

consideration of purchase. 
 

¶ Have students select and read a biog-

raphy of someone related to your 

area of study (a scientist, a Nobel 

prize winner, a historical figure, etc.) 

and provide a brief review in the 

class discussion board. 

 

If you have library assignments that you 

think worked well, please share them 

with Pam Smith, Nancy McClearn, or 

Cherry Berges. 

 

Also, Research Paper Writing Contest 

submissions will be due in the Spring 

semester.  Further information will be 

shared later in the semester. 

 

Focus on Student Organizations . . . 
 

C.R.O.S.S. 
By Teresa Ball, Business Affairs Assistant 

 

C.R.O.S.S. (Christ Reaching Out Saving Students) is the Baptist Collegiate Ministry 

organization for Madisonville Community College, Henderson Community College, 

and the Owensboro area.    The meetings are open to all students, faculty, and staff 

regardless of church affiliation or denomination for the purpose of fellowship, disci-

pleship, missions, and special events.  Each Wednesday during the Fall and Spring 

semesters C.R.O.S.S. meets in room 249/JHG building from 12:15-12:50 pm for a 

time of sharing concerns, prayer requests, and Bible study.  The free meal is furnished 

by area churches each week.  The first meeting of the 

Fall semester had an attendance of 36 students, staff, and 

faculty.  Please join us for this time of fellowship.  

 

 Leadership is provided by Cindy Pelphrey, the Campus 

Minister in the Owensboro area.  Hannah Parker is this 

yearôs student president and Connie Harralson is the 

campus liaison.  If you have questions or need additional 

information, please email Connie Harralson 

(connie.harralson@kctcs.eduύΦ 

COLEGE FAIR 
 

MCC hosted the annual Madisonville 

Regional College Fair on Wednesday, 

September 14, 2011 in the Brown 

Badgett Sr. Energy & Advanced Tech-

nology Center.   

 

Over 40  representatives were on hand to 

answer student questions about admis-

sion, housing, financial aid, and academ-

ic programs.  Two-year, four-year col-

leges and universities, technical schools, 

and military recruiters from all over the 

region were represented.  Over 800 high 

school seniors from Madisonville North 

Hopkins, Hopkins County Central, Daw-

son Springs, Union County, Webster 

County, and Muhlenberg County, as well 

as MCC students and community mem-

bers, attended the fair. 

MURPHY NAMED   

KENTUCKY 

COLONEL 
David Murphy, a Business Administration 

Professor at Madisonville Community 

College, was recently awarded the honor 

of Kentucky Colonel by Governor Steve 

Beshear.  This is the highest honor award-

ed by the Commonwealth of Kentucky to 

individuals in recognition of noteworthy 

accomplishments and outstanding service 

to the community and the state. 
 

David has worked with the Boy Scouts of 

America, American Red Cross, the Ken-

tucky high school Distributive Education 

Clubs of America (DECA) as a state 

judge, served as an officer in the Lions 

Club and the Muhlenberg County Genea-

logical Society, and served as an advisor 

to many area businesses over the years. 
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PATHOLOGY POSTER PRESENTATION SESSION      

 

 

 

CONFERENCE FOR STUDENT RESEARCH 
 

The 10th Annual Conference for Student Research will be held at Owensboro Community and Technical College on November 11, 

2011.  The Conference is a one-day meeting at which students of KCTCS science faculty present research projects using the scien-

tific method in poster format, giving a 3-5 minute explanation of their hypotheses, methods, and results. 

 

The best projects from the fall meeting are selected by participating faculty to be displayed with undergraduate research from Ken-

tucky four-year colleges and university at the ñPosters-at-the Capitolò exhibition in Frankfort in January 2012.   

 

Conference coordinators are Dr. Mary Janssen, Madisonville Community College, and Dr. Felix Akojie, West Kentucky Communi-

ty and Technical College.  Project submission deadline is October 7, 2011. 

MCC Third Semester Nursing Students 

and Faculty hosted the Pathology Poster 

Presentation Session on September 13, 

2011.  Each semester students enrolled 

in the Nursing Integrated Program 

(NIP) 205: Pathophysiology for Nursing 

Practice course are grouped together to 

prepare poster presentations formulated 

from assigned pathophysiology topics.  

 

Students use their critical thinking skills 

and creativity to WOW their audiences. 

Their innovative and creative way of 

educating viewers about prominent dis-

ease processes plaguing our country and 

world, i.e. Type II Diabetes, HIV/Aids, 

Cardio-Pulmonary Disorders, and Influ-

enza to name a few. This is an interac-

tive assignment where students are al-

lowed the freedom to work inde-

pendently in assigned groups with mini-

mal direction from nursing faculty. It is 

an activity that the entire campus looks 

forward to each semester. 

 

NIP 205 faculty are Chantay Stallins, 

Shannon Allen, Leah Atcher, Toni 

Wortham, and Gail Hawkins. 


